


[bookmark: _GoBack]Board of Finance Special Meeting
April 19, 2023 6:00 PM
(to be followed by joint meeting with the Board of Selectmen at 6:45)
Meeting held remotely

Call to order:  Board of Finance Chair Michael Imber called the meeting to order at 6:03 pm.  Also in attendance were Board of Finance members, Vice Chair Rone Baldwin, Jeffrey Farr, Amy Gare, Jeffrey Goldstein, and Maxwell Rosenthal, Finance Director, Rick Darling.  Theresa Brasco not in attendance.

Discussion & Decision regarding recommendations to reallocate investments within the Town’s OPEB Trust portfolio per Fiducient’s recommendations submitted in February.  Rick Darling, Director of Finance. 

Mr. Imber lead a discussion on the recommendations from Karen Paulsen, Fidicucient Advisors as submitted in February.  Mr. Imber reviewed the trade recommendation worksheet updated March 31, 2023. Mr. Imber discussed that broad allocations are not changing but Fiducient recommends changing in fixed income and domestic equity.   Fiducient’s suggestion of the target allocation is to keep 45% in fixed income which is no change but to increase the bond duration from 3 to 6 years due to interest rate stabilization.

In domestic equities, Fiducient recommends keeping 30% in domestic equity, and doubling exposure in small caps.  International equity remains the same at 20% and real assets remain the same at 5%.  Mr. Imber opened the discussion to any questions from the BOF.  Mr. Imber asked for a motion to approve changing allocations as recommended by Fiducient for the fixed income allocation and domestic equity allocation.  Mr. Baldwin made a motion, seconded  by Mr. Goldstein.  Five in favor, one abstention.  Motion carries.     

Mr. Imber noted the OPEB balance being fully funded at 103% prior to making above changes.    

Discussion & decision regarding approval of the meeting minutes of February 9, March 8, March 14, March 28 and March 30.  Mr. Imber asked for a motion to approve th e meeting minutes of February 9, March 8, March 14, March 28 and March 30th.  Motion made by Mr. Rosenthal, seconded by Mr. Farr.  All in favor.  Motion carries unanimously.

Adjournment:  Mr. Imber asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Mr. Farr  made the  motion to adjourn, Ms. Gare  seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:15 pm.

Minutes Submitted By:  Shawn Amato, Recording Secretary



